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DATE: December 3, 2024

TO: Mark Washington, City Manager

COMMITTEE: Committee of the Whole
LIAISON: Mark Washington, City Manager

FROM: Wayne Jernberg, Water System Manager
Water System

SUBJECT: 50th Anniversary of the Safe Drinking Water Act Proclamation

On December 16, 1974, one of the most important legislative acts of the 20th century 
was signed and implemented.  That piece of legislation was the Safe Drinking Water Act 
and it serves as the framework for the protection of our water resources still today.  And 
with its 50th anniversary coming up on December 16, 2024, it is fitting for us to 
recognize its importance a proclamation. 
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